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222 MOUNT AIRY ROAD, SUITE 200 
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MURRAY E. BEVAN
mbevan@bmg.law 

June 10, 2022 

VIA E-FILING & E-MAIL 
Carmen D. Diaz, Acting Secretary  
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor  
Post Office Box 350  
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350  

Re: In the Matter of Declaring Transmission to Support Offshore Wind a Public 
Policy of the State of New Jersey, BPU Docket No. QO20100630

Dear Acting Secretary Diaz, 

On behalf of our client, LS Power Grid Mid-Atlantic, LLC (“LS Power”), enclosed please 
find confidential and public versions of LS Power’s responses to Clarifying Questions Set 1 dated 
May 27, 2022 in the above docket. A separate letter and affidavit requesting confidential treatment 
are also enclosed.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Very truly yours, 

Murray E. Bevan 

Enclosures 

cc: Andrea Hart (via e-mail) 
Adam Gassaway, LS Power (via e-mail) 
Scott Carver, LS Power (via e-mail) 
Lawrence Willick, LS Power (via e-mail) 
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MURRAY E. BEVAN 
mbevan@bmg.law 

June 10, 2022 
VIA E-FILING & E-MAIL  
Carmen D. Diaz, Acting Secretary  
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities  
44 South Clinton Avenue, 9th Floor  
Post Office Box 350  
Trenton, NJ 08625-0350  
 

Re: In the Matter of Declaring Transmission to Support Offshore Wind a Public 
Policy of the State of New Jersey, BPU Docket No. QO20100630.  

Dear Acting Secretary Diaz, 
 LS Power Grid Mid-Atlantic, LLC (“LS Power”) respectfully requests that the Board 

accord confidential treatment to its responses to Clarifying Questions Set 1 dated May 27, 2022 in 
the above docket due to the confidential and proprietary information contained therein. Such 
information is not made available to the public.  General dissemination of the information marked 
confidential would harm the position of LS Power in the marketplace as it would provide its 
competitors with financial data and other proprietary information critical to their ability to do 
business in the state.  Further, LS Power requests that the files marked confidential be perpetually 
held as confidential due to the presumed perpetual existence of its business. 
 

In accordance with N.J.A.C. 14:1-12.8(b), an affidavit attesting to the truth and accuracy 
of the confidential files is attached to this correspondence.  Lastly, pursuant to N.J.A.C. 14:1-12.4, 
12.5, LS Power hereby designates the following individual to receive all notices and 
correspondence regarding this submission: 
 

Lawrence Willick 
Executive Vice President, Transmission Regulatory 

16150 Main Circle Drive, Suite 310 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
lwillick@lspower.com 

 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Murray E. Bevan 

Enclosures 
cc: Lawrence Willick, LS Power (via e-mail) 






